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Porto Alegre, May 6th, 2019

Dr. Ana Claudia Delciellos
Editor-in-Chief
Oecologia Australis


Dear Dr. Ana Claudia Delciellos,
We are pleased to submit the manuscript entitled “Ecologia funcional como ferramenta para planejar e monitorar a restauração de ecossistemas” to Oecologia Australis. The main focus of the paper is to present how functional ecology can be applied to the planning and monitoring of ecological restoration interventions. It starts with the contextualization of the ecological theory related to restoration, ecosystem functioning and functional ecology, and then presents how trait-based ecology can be used in the stages of planning and monitoring of ecological restoration to improve the evaluation of restoration projects. The paper does not aim to present a full review of each topic, but reinforces the links between the different disciplines (functional ecology, ecosystem functioning and restoration ecology). We identify a lack of literature related to this topic in the Brazilian language and, as there is an important contribution in the field of restoration ecology in Brazil, together with a continuous increase of interest for the application of functional ecology in the field of restoration, we prepared the paper in Portuguese. Moreover, we believe the integration between restoration ecology and ecosystem functioning – a common goal of ecological restoration projects and prospections – can be easily made through trait-based ecology approaches. This however is rarely presented as a straightforward synthesis. Thus, we believe that this is a new and important contribution to the field and that this paper will be of interest to a large group of people, from scientists to practitioners in Brazil, and also in neighbouring Spanish-language countries.
The manuscript is a work carried out by my colleague and me. Both authors have seen and approved the final version of the manuscript. We give assurance it has not been published previously, that it is not under consideration for publication elsewhere, that its publication is approved by all authors and that, if accepted, it will not be published elsewhere. Funding sources (identified in a separate section in the manuscript) had no part in the study design or in the writing of the manuscript; nor in the decision to submit the paper for publication. 
Below we provide a list of five independent referees:
Márcia C. M. Marques
Universidade Federal do Paraná, Brazil
marciaguanandi@gmail.com

Letícia Couto Garcia
Universidade Federal de Mato Grosso do Sul, Brazil
garcialcbio@yahoo.com.br

Adriana Maria Zanforlin Martini
Universidade de São Paulo, Brazil
amzmartini@usp.br

Márcio Suganuma
Universidade Tecnológica Federal do Paraná, Brazil
marciosuganuma@gmail.com

Marcos Bergmann Carlucci
Universidade Federal do Paraná, Brazil
marcos.carlucci@gmail.com

We hope the preparation of the manuscript is in full accordance to the journal rules. Please do not hesitate in contacting me in case of any doubt or need of further information.
We are looking forward to hearing from you.
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Milena Fermina Rosenfield
Universidade Federal do Rio Grande do Sul
Porto Alegre, RS, Brazil
E-mail: milenarosenfield@gmail.com
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